
Winter Water Use

Glenn-Colusa Irrigation District (GCID) is asking 
water users to begin flooding fields for winter 
water use as soon as feasible for your operations 
to support Keswick’s steady release schedule 
through the month of October. GCID believes this 
action is necessary to decrease the demand curve 
to ensure that winter water is used efficiently 
throughout GCID.  

It is projected that large amounts of water will be 
used this winter water season. The Upper 
Sacramento Scheduling Team, consisting of various 
fishery agencies and U.S. Bureau of Reclamation, 
have agreed on a plan to hold Keswick releases at 
7,000 cfs through October, and then quickly 
decrease in early November to the winter water 
flow of 4,000 cfs.  

If you have any questions or comments, please 
reach out to your Water Operator or Water 
Operations Superintendent Ed Henderson at 
ehenderson@gcid.net or 530.804.3498.  
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